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The Next Chapter: Grateful Hearts and Generous Spirits 
 

He entered Jericho and was passing through it. A man was there named Zacchaeus; he was a 

chief tax collector and was rich. He was trying to see who Jesus was, but on account of the 

crowd he could not, because he was short in stature. So he ran ahead and climbed a sycamore 

tree to see him, because he was going to pass that way. When Jesus came to the place, he 

looked up and said to him, ñZacchaeus, hurry and come down; for I must stay at your house 

today.ò So he hurried down and was happy to welcome him. All who saw it began to grumble 

and said, ñHe has gone to be the guest of one who is a sinner.ò Zacchaeus stood there and 

said to the Lord, ñLook, half of my possessions, Lord, I will give to the poor; and if I have 

defrauded anyone of anything, I will pay back four times as much.ò Then Jesus said to him, 

ñToday salvation has come to this house, because he too is a son of Abraham. For the Son of 

Man came to seek out and to save the lost.ò ðLuke 19:1-10 NRSV 

 

Last month I posed the following question: What is your vision of church and the faith 

community? Beginning on Sunday September 11,  we will enter into a season of remembrance 

and celebration of the mission and ministries of First Presbyterian Church as we enter our 

stewardship season. Through personal testimony, church members will share what God is 

doing in their lives and jointly how God is working through our corporate life and in the lives 

of our neighbors and community.  As we enter the second year of stewardship program Vision 

2020, we also have an opportunity to express our thanks with a grateful heart and generous 

spirit.  

Our Vision 2020 focus is twofold. We seek to support 

our annual mission and ministry through our commitment of 

financial support, time, and prayers, and we seek to fulfill our 

obligation for our new building and expansion which has 

helped us continue our mission and ministry. In faith we 

strengthen a foundation here and now for generations that 

will come later to spiritual heirs of the covenant of Abraham 

and Sarah and realize our baptism with Christ. I challenge 

you to listen carefully and prayerfully to these stories and 

testimony during our stewardship season that we may 

continue to hear Godôs calling and glorify God with a grateful 

heart and a generous spirit.  

 

   Blessings to you all.  

 

   Pastor Joe 
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of August Session 

Approved a Music Camp for ages 4-fifth grade and approved 
leaders Camille Boone, Madeline Horne and Kathy Rice 
for August 15-17, 2016 

Approved a request by the pastor to attend the Interfaith 
Institute at Wildacres Retreat Center , Ancient Laws and 
Traditions; Modern Concerns and Applications  on 
August 1-August 7, 2016. 

Approved new members Rick and Cindy Synder by Letter of 
Transfer from First Presbyterian Church, Strasberg, PA 

Approved a request to transfer the membership of Erin 
Marett Smith to Mount Moriah Baptist Church, Raleigh, 
NC 

Approved Continuing Education for the pastor to the Haden 
Institute for a workshop on spirituality on October 27-
November 2, 2016 

Approved moving the PYC potato bake to September 11, 
2016 to include a report of the Montreat Youth 
Conference 

Approved moving the PYC Live Auction to October 23, 
2016 

Received a report from the July New Hope Presbytery 
meeting from Elder Commissioner Linda Crowder 

The Sunday School teachers for the 2016-2017 school year 
will remain the same, with the addition of Bobby Cox 
for the Covenant Class. All Teachers were approved. 

 If you have items you wish to bring before Session, 
contact Clerk, Debbie Jacobs. 
                         ɂDebbie Jacobs 

 

September 5 

                        
September 11   
  
  
   

Prayer Concerns:       
Nor Bell at Barbour Court 
Jane Bolin at SECU  Hospice House 
Shannon Kimball at Barbour Court 
Tom Barbour at Meadowview      
Bernice Johnson at Meadowview 
Alice Narron at Meadowview 

Shirley Williams at Meadowview 
Myde Eason at Brookdale Smithfield 
Hazel Whitehurst at Brookdale Smithfield 
Timothy Allen  
Marie Atkins 
Bobby Cox 
Jane Cunningham in Wilmington 
Ruth Daniel 
Tom Harder  
Tom Johnson 
Nancy Lee  
Bill Leist 
Marie Maddox 
Mary Miller 
Benny Pope 
Chap Ragland  
Shelley Roberts  
Ellen Rogers in Raleigh 
Peter Russell 
Linda Stephenson 
Mary Alice Thomas in Charlotte 
Nelson Vaughn 
Betty Welch  
Ted Wells 
William Wells 
Hilda Worsham 
Rebecca Ziady 
Joseph Hester, Sr.  
Tony Loye, Tonya Worleyôs father 
Sharon Van Velzen, sister of Joyce Knoll 
Christian Sympathy to the family of William Ross Kimball; Bill 
died on August 12; and to Mary and Gene Miller on the death of her 
brother, Tom Rankin.; and to Dave and  Bobbie Hartman on the 
death of Daveôs sister, Carol Mendenhall; and to Greg, Ruth, and 
Davis Bell on the death of Gregôs sister, Vicki Paul. 
 

 
Honorarium for Dwight Dockery 
Memorials for Tom Avera, John Shallcross, Clem 
and Mikki Sharek, Stan Harper, Frank Van Schaik, 
Bill Kimball, Tom Rankin, Carol Hartman 

Mendenhal, Vickey Paul 
Donors: John and Shirley Booker, Joe Kluttz and Martha Chapman, 
Jim and Becky Purnell, Dee Wellons Lee, William and Lynn 
Ragsdale, Benny and Pam Pope, John and Nancy Lampe, Lisa and 
Frank Deans, Bill and Shirley Sharek, Dot Ellmore, Billy Duncan, 
Bruce and Nancy Johnson, Robert and Ellen Williams, Roger and 
Eleanor Horne, Beth Daniel,  Ken and Jane Allen, John Shallcross, 
Jr., Marty and Rae Cox Mason, Gloria Denning, Bob and Karen 
Lippitt, Jack Chrismon, Julia Ann K. Freeze, Tommy and Camille 
Boone, Sandy Perkinson, Tom and Sandra Johnson,  
 
 

 
Hank Roberson for providing flowers for 
Music for the Lunch Bunch as needed this 
summer. 

Jane Harrell for coordinating the Reception Desk Volunteers and 
keeping up with substitutes as needed. 
All the First Presbyterians who faithfully attended Music for the 
Lunch Bunch this summer. 
Betsy Olive for keeping the sanctuary candles refilled. 
Billy Duncan and Thad McCrae for rearranging the piano and 
chairs in the chancel for Music for the Lunch Bunch this summer. 
Diane Dockery for writing acknowledgments of honorariums and 
memorials. 
Camille Boone, Madeline Horne, and  Kathy Rice for a 
successful Presbyterian Music Camp. 
Judy Schmidt for writing acknowledgments of Sunday visitors. 
Evans Horne, Linda Crowder, and all the youth and member 
volunteers who made our First Annual Chicken Roast a huge 
success. 

  
5ŜŀǊ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ CƛǊǎǘ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ 
 
 aȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ L ǿǊƛǘŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǘǊŜƳŜƴŘƻǳǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƛƴ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƪŜ ƻŦ Ƴȅ 
ŦŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎΦ  
 hƴ aŀȅ ннƴŘ Ƴȅ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΣ WƻŜ IŜǎǘŜǊΣ ǎǳũŜǊŜŘ ŀ 
ǎƛƎƴƛŬŎŀƴǘ ƭŜƊ ŎŜǊŜōŜƭƭŀǊ ǎǘǊƻƪŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀũŜŎǘŜŘ Ƙƛǎ ƭŜƊ 
ǎƛŘŜΣ ǎǇŜŜŎƘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŀ ƭŀǎǝƴƎ ŘŜƎǊŜŜ Ƙƛǎ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ 
ǘƻ ǿŀƭƪ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀƴŘΦ  CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ƻŦ 
ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛȊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƭƻƴƎ ǎǝƴǘ ƛƴ ŀ ǊŜƘŀōƛƭƛǘŀǝƻƴ 
ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅΣ Ƴȅ ŘŀŘ Ƙŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ǎǘŜŀŘȅ ƛŦ ǎƭƻǿ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƘƻƳŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ Ŏƻƴǎǘŀƴǘ ǎǳǇŜǊǾƛǎŜŘ ŎŀǊŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ  
 ¸ƻǳǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŎŀǊŘǎΣ ǾƛǎƛǘǎΣ ǿƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ 
ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ 
ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ŘŀŘΩǎ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊȅΦ IŜ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜŀŘ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǎǘŀŎƪ ƻŦ ŎŀǊŘǎ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǝƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿƴ 
ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘǎ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ άΦ Φ Φ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜƳ ŀǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ CƛǊǎǘ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ {ƳƛǘƘŬŜƭŘΦέ ¢ƘŜ 
tǊŀȅŜǊ {Ƙŀǿƭ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ƘƛƳ ǿƛǘƘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ŎǊŜŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǎǘŀȅǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŎƭƻǎŜ ǘƻ ƘƛƳ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ 
ǝƳŜǎΦ   
 L ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ 
ƳŜ ŀǎ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ǘƻ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜ Ƴȅ ǊƻƭŜ ŀǎ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ 
ǊƻƭŜ ŀǎ ƻƴƭȅ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛǘƘ Ǿƛǎƛǘǎ ǘƻ ²ƛƭƳƛƴƎǘƻƴ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ Ƴȅ 
ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǝƳŜΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ŜŀŎƘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳΦ  
 
    {ƛƴŎŜǊŜƭȅΣ  
 
    tŀǎǘƻǊ WƻŜ  
 
    WƻŜ ŀƴŘ WŀƴŜǘ IŜǎǘŜǊ 
    ²ƛƭƳƛƴƎǘƻƴΣ bƻǊǘƘ /ŀǊƻƭƛƴŀ 



New Church Directory in the Works 
 The Communications and Technology 
Team continues to work in preparation for 
our new church directory. Please mark your 
calendars for October 13-18, 2016, and 
remember to schedule your appointment. We will offer online sign-ups. 
We also have members of the team who will call individuals to 
schedule sessions.  
 Military members, please submit a photo of yourself in uniform, in 
addition to your photo session (or submitted photo), for a special 
Military Tribute page. We will be offering assistance to people with 
online sign ups after church for several Sundays beginning August 28, 
2016.  
 If you need help or more information, please contact Debbie 
Jacobs. 
                               ðDebbie Jacobs 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Christianity has not been tried and found wanting; it has been 
found difficult and not tried. 
                       ɂG. K. Chesterton 

 
Property Box 
 
 
With Session approval, the Property Team  
addressed four major items: 
 
 Resurfacing of the parking lots 
 Repair of the leak in the bell tower 
 Repair of the air conditioning on the second  
      floor of the original building 
 Installation of  an intercom/camera security  
 system in the pastorôs and secretaryôs 
 office, and a buzz in device for the front 
 desk. 
 
A reminder to lock doors and turn off lights and 
 equipment when youôre leaving the building. 
 
The office will gladly make copies for Team, 
Quadrant,  or Committee Meetings. If you have 
trouble with the copier, please notify the pastor or 
the secretary. 
     
    Thanks! 
  
    Your Property Team 

 
 

CƛǊǎǘ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
hǇŜǊŀǝƴƎ wŜǎǳƭǘǎ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ ɀWǳƭȅ 

!Ŏǘǳŀƭ ǾǎΦ .ǳŘƎŜǘŜŘ 
 

          Wŀƴ - Wǳƭȅ                    Wŀƴ - Wǳƭȅ 
                                                        !Ŏǘǳŀƭ                        .ǳŘƎŜǘŜŘ 
 
wŜǾŜƴǳŜ 
DŜƴŜǊŀƭ hũŜǊƛƴƎ                         мпфΣнонΦфу             мсфΣмссΦсф 
 
5ƛǎōǳǊǎŜƳŜƴǘǎ 
  9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ vǳŀŘǊŀƴǘ                  мΣмсрΦпн                  нΦоснΦпо 
  aƛǎǎƛƻƴ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ v                      уΣлсрΦнм               млΣфотΦрл 
  {ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ vǳŀŘǊŀƴǘ                  ууΣрроΦтп            млпΣлурΦфп 
  {ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ vǳŀŘǊŀƴǘ               руΣпоуΦрл              спΣсроΦнс 
¢ƻǘŀƭ 5ƛǎōǳǊǎŜƳŜƴǘǎ                   мрсΣнннΦут            мунΦлофΦмо  
              bŜǘ LƴŎƻƳŜ                        όсΣфуфΦуфύ            όмнΣутнΦппύ 
 
±L{Lhb нлнл /ŀǇƛǘŀƭ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ŀǎ ƻŦ тκомκнлмс 
 
Ϸ       млнΣмлр  tƭŜŘƎŜ DƛƊǎ 
Ϸ           рΣллт  aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭǎκIƻƴƻǊŀǊƛǳƳǎ 
Ϸ           пΣрфу  hǘƘŜǊ DƛƊǎ 
Ϸ       мммΣтлф  ¢ƻǘŀƭ ±L{Lhb нлнл /ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎ 

 
Ϸ        ррфΦснс  ¢ƻǘŀƭ ±L{Lhb нлнл /ƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘǎ 
Ϸ     мΣмлсΣпфп  aƻǊǘƎŀƎŜ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ 

Memorials / 

Honorariums

$5,007 

Other Gifts
$4,598 

Pledge Gifts
$102,105 

Total Vision 2020 Contributions
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Grateful Hearts 

 

 

 

 

Generous Spirits 

Stewardship Season begins 

September 11 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Circles will resume meeting in September. 

 
Monday Circle, Sept. 12, 2:00 p.m. 
Tuesday Circle, Sept. 6, 10:00 a.m. 

fellowship hall 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  
            Presbyterian Women  
      Spiritual Nurture Committee 
             Military and College 
        Care Package Donations 
           September - October 
       Please give generously! 
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Wee Kirk Resumes on September 11   
 Wee Kirk means little church and refers 
to the period from immediately after Time 
with Children until the end of the worship 
service.  Wee Kirk will resume on Sunday, 
September 11 with Ruth Bell and Trish and 
Evans Horne once again as leaders.    
 Debbie Jacobs will also help as we plan 
to use the interactive white board with the children this year.   
Wee Kirk will continue to meet in the middle Sunday School 
classroom in the kids education hall. 
 Wee Kirk includes children from Kindergarten through fifth 
grade and serves as a transition program for kids from playing 
in the Worship Hour Nursery to beginning to learn about our 
worship service, why we do what we do, and what things mean 
and how they should respond to them. 
 If you are interested in helping with Wee Kirk, please 
contact Ruth Bell.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
JOY Connection: September 1 
 Joy Connection resumes on Thursday, 
September 1, 2016.  Donôt miss this 
opportunity to enjoy time with friends, time for a delicious 
meal, and time for a unique program.  At 12:00 
on the first we will meet in the fellowship hall, 
and after lunch we will enjoy a program by 
Jewel Ryals, a local antiques appraiser.  Bring a 
family heirloom, a treasure, or even a curiosity 
and have it appraised as part of this Antiques 
Roadshow program.  Please reserve a space for this event by 
signing the clipboard at the reception desk or calling the church 
at 919-934-0988.   
 As always you are also welcome to bring a dessert to share 
with others that day.  We so appreciate your helping us in this 
way and everyone loves to see what will decorate the dessert 
table!  If you have any great ideas for JOY programs for 2017, 
please share them with me.  We are starting to work on our 
plans for next year and would like to hear from you with some 
new ideas.  So if you know someone who would be a good 
speaker for our JOY group, if you know of a musical group that 
would be able to perform, please let me know.  Also we will be 
looking for cooking teams to prepare our monthly meals.  So if 
you and a couple of your friends are willing to plan and prepare 
a meal for JOY Connection on ONE Thursday next year please 
let me know.  You will discover joy, enthusiasm and 
appreciation as you serve the older adults in our church and in 
our community through this important ministry.   
                                                                                        ɂAnn Ragland 

 
We Serve SECU Hospice 
 The Mission Outreach Quadrant would like to thank Sheila 
Bryant, Pastor Joe, Debbie Henderson, Pam Pope, Dot Ellmore, 
Janet Lampe, and Betsy Olive for 
providing the August 14 meal for the 
families with loved ones at Hospice 
House and the staff and volunteers. The 
Mission Outreach Quadrant partners 
with the volunteers at Hospice House in Smithfield four (4) 
times a year to provide an opportunity for our congregation to 
share our support and care to the families with loved ones at 
Hospice House and also the dedicated staff and volunteers.  
           Our church will also be stocking the pantry at Hospice 
House the month of November. The pantry items are used by 
family members of the patients at Hospice and 
are very much appreciated during such a 
difficult time. Please watch for details and 
suggested items in the October ICHTHUS. 
                                                  ðJoyce Knoll 

 

New Bible Study Underway 
 Join us for a  look at Christian Theocracy: communities that 
combine Church and State, such as Mormons, the pilgrims, and the 
city of Geneva. This will lay a foundation for an understanding of 
why we have a division of Church and State. Come Wednesdays at 
10:00 a.m. for this timely and important Bible study led by our pastor, 
Joseph Hester. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
Preschool Music Tuesdays and Wednesdays 
Camille Boone is once again opening the world of music for 

three- and four-year-olds in our church and community.  In a 
Christian environment, she hopes to instill an awareness and 
appreciation for music in the preschool set that 
will enrich their lives for years to come.  
 Classes will be held on Tuesday and 
Wednesday mornings from 10:00-10:30 at 
First Presbyterian Church beginning September 
27. Enrollment is free and will be limited to 10 
students per class. For more information please 
call Camille at 919-404-6055 or email at labtoter@gmail.com.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fall Curriculum 
 The Story is an abridged, chronological 
Bible that reads like a novel. There are no 
verse references, and Scripture segments are 
seamlessly woven together with transition text 
into a single grand narrative. For those 
intimidated or overwhelmed by the unabridged 
Bible, The Story helps people understand 
Godôs Word more fully and engage with it 
more easily. 
 Simple, accessible, and easy to use, 
churches are finding The Story a powerful way 
to engage their people in Bible reading like 
never before. As The Story brings the Bible to 
life, the broad scope of Godôs message will 
penetrate hearts. People of all ages will be 
swept up in the story of Godôs love and Godôs plan for their lives. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Church-Wide Sunday School Ʉ Every First Sunday 
 Please join us on September 4 at 9:45 a.m. for 
church-wide Sunday school. This yearôs 
curriculum is The Bible Jesus Read.                                                                       
 Award-winning author Philip Yancey serves 
as guide and interpretive leader of ten video study 
sessions. In a series of in-depth interviews and 
explanations he covers five crucial segments of 
the Old Testament: 1. Job: Seeing in the Dark 2. 
Deuteronomy: A Taste of Bittersweet 3. Psalms: 
Spirituality in Every Key 4. Ecclesiastes: The End 
of Wisdom 5. The Prophets: God Talks Back.  
Philip Yancey's combination of scholarship and insight brings new 
light to old material and stimulates new discussion, thought, and 
further study.  
 
 
 
 
 



      
    

     
Handbells Resume    
This summer has flown by so quickly!  As 

we begin to plan for fall, I must thank you 
again for the opportunity to participate in the 
Montreat Worship and Music Conference. 
Going to Montreat is always a relaxing end to a 
music year as well as a jumping off place to 
begin thinking about the year to come. As has 
become my custom, I spent most of the week in 
the handbell classes and seminars, including an 
hour every day with 3rd-5th graders who were learning to play! This 
year, I moved a little out of my box to participate in the global 
music program, witnessing the amazing power of drumming and 
music from all over the world.   
Our first ever Presbyterian Music Camp was a huge successɂit 

warmed me all over to hear those sweet voices and watch the young 
ones learn about Godôs love through singing, rhythm, handbells and 
movement. Iôm grateful to Camille and Madeline for including me 
in the fun!  
 Handbell rehearsals will start back after Labor Day on 

September 7 at 6:30 p.m. As you are making your plans for fall, 
consider joining us.  We need ringers, and I can guarantee you good 
music and a good time.   
    Ring on! 
    Kathy Rice 

       

Youth Outreach 
 Once again our youth will partner with Carolina Premium  
Outlets to collect food for the 
Smithfield Area Ministries 
Food Closet. Look for their 
boxes at the Outlet Center 
beginning October 3!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please join us! 
Donations accepted! 

 
 
 
 
 

2016 Middle School Retreat   
  "Storm Chasers of Faith"  

hŎǘƻōŜǊ т-фΣ нлмс  
²ƘƻΥ aƛŘŘƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅƻǳǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ 

 ²ƘŜǊŜΥ /ŀƳǇ 5ƻƴ [ŜŜ  
Iƻǿ aǳŎƘΥ Ϸмнр ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ όȅƻǳǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŀŘǳƭǘǎύ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

   FYI: The Chicken Roast on August 19  
                  was a huge success!  
         The youth thank you for your 
                            support!! 

 
 
 

{ƻŎƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ {ǘΦ !ƴŘǊŜǿǎ 
¸ƻǳǘƘ {ǿŜŜǘ tƻǘŀǘƻ DƭŜŀƴƛƴƎ 

¸ŀƳ WŀƳ 
hŎǘƻōŜǊ нф 

5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ ǘƻ ŦƻƭƭƻǿΗ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
God wants our work to be meaningful and satisfying. No matter 
what we do, it should provide a reason to get 
up each day and use the talents God has given. 
As Benjamin Franklin said, ñThe man who 
achieves makes many mistakes, but he never 
makes the biggest mistake of all: doing 
nothing.ò 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
¦Ǉ CƻǊ .ƛŘ Φ Φ Φ  hƴŜ ƻŦ ŀ ƪƛƴŘ ƘŀƴŘ-ƳŀŘŜ 
ōŜƴŎƘ ōȅ 5ŀƴƛŜƭ {ŎƻǧΦ  tŜǊŦŜŎǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ Ƴŀƴ 
ŎŀǾŜΣ  ƎŀǊŀƎŜΣ ŘŜŎƪΣ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǳǘŘƻƻǊ ǎǇŀŎŜΦ  

5ŀƴƛŜƭ ǿƛƭƭ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ  
CŀƛǘƘ ƛƴ о5 [ƛǾŜ !ǳŎǝƻƴτhŎǘƻōŜǊ ноΣ нлмсΗ 

   
²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴǎΧΧΦǾŀŎŀǝƻƴ ƘƻƳŜǎ 
ŦƻǊ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ƻǊ ƭƻƴƎ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘΣ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ǝŎƪŜǘǎΣ ŀǊǘΣ 
ŦǳǊƴƛǘǳǊŜΣ ŎŀǊǎΣ ǇƭŀƴǘǎΣ ŎǊŀƊǎΣ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΣ  ŜǘŎΦ   
 
{ƛƎƴ ǳǇ ǎƘŜŜǘ ƛƴ ǇŀǊƭƻǊ ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ  ȅƻǳǊ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ 

ƛŘŜŀ ǘƻ [ƛƴŘŀ /ǊƻǿŘŜǊ ŀǘΥ  
ȅƻǳǘƘŦǇŎнлмрϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

 
[ƛǾŜ !ǳŎǝƻƴκ{ƛƭŜƴǘ !ǳŎǝƻƴ 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ ноΣ нлмс 
        нΥлл ǇΦƳΦ   

  [ƛǾŜ !ǳŎǝƻƴκ{ƛƭŜƴǘ !ǳŎǝƻƴ 

Youth  Fellowship Meal and 
Montreat Presentation 
Sunday, September 11 
following worship  


